Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Nursing
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Nursing has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Katherine Forholt, MSN, FNP-C, APRN, on August 26, 2024. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: 

The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 50, No. 176, of the September 9, 2024, Florida Administrative Register. The petition seeks the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of Section 464.003, F.S., as it applies to the Petitioner. The Petitioner seeks a Declaratory Statement from the Board seeking clarification as to whether or not it is within the scope of practice for an autonomous advanced practice registered nurse in Florida with proper training and experience to prescribe drugs to treat obesity. At the duly-noticed public meeting held on October 24, 2024, in Orlando, Florida, the Board declined to answer the question because a response would be applicable to all autonomous advanced practice registered nurses and not only to Petitioner. A declaratory statement cannot be used to set forth a policy of general applicability. Rulemaking by the Board would be required. The Board’s Final Order was filed on November 14, 2024.

A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Amanda Gray, Executive Director, Board of Nursing, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, MQA.Nursing@flhealth.gov, or by telephone at (850)245-4125.
